February 2014 Minutes

The February meeting was called to order at 7:32 p.m. and adjourned at 8:05 p.m. Clark Robeson, our treasurer, was not in attendance so Amber Brush reported the current balance as \$4,111.14.

Jeremy Schaffer was not in attendance so Amber Brush gave the activities report. Sunday, February 16th is the annual chili cook off. It will be held at the Millard Legion Hall at 1:00 p.m. This is the same location as last year. Amber asked that members report what they planned to bring so she can designate needed items to those who don't have a preference of what they bring. A sign up sheet was passed around the room.

Amber Brush reported old business as the auto show members attended at the Century Link on January 23rd. Amber thanked those who attended, not only this year, but previous years also for continuing to make a good impression as it has reflected very well of the club. This has ensured that the club continues to get invited back every year for a private tour.

Amber reported new business to be the second annual Paul Brown memorial rally that will be held on August 2nd. This year the rally will start in Carroll, IA and end in Lincoln. Tracey and Jodi Wellendorf are sponsoring the rally. There are a total of 25 rooms blocked off at the Carrolton Inn and Super 8 East. Saturday morning the rally will head to Mid America Motorplex in Glenwood where drivers may be allowed to take a couple parade laps around the track and eat lunch. The rally will end in Lincoln. Details on entertainment are to be announced. All proceeds will once again be donated to people seeking cancer treatment.

Amber announced that the Mustang Club of Greater Kansas has been accepted to host a MCA National show in 2016. The proposed location will be the Kansas Speedway. Updates will be provided when available. Amber will work on scheduling a caravan as the date approaches.

Amber was contacted by Dan Rice from the Mustang Club of Iowa to gauge interest in joining the local clubs for a track event at Mid America Motorplex. The date will be July 26th. This will be the 13th year the club has hosted a track event. Dan would like to invite members to participate to try and better the event. It would be a one day event with the possibility of a car show on the new paved paddock area to be built under MAM's new ownership. Amber asked for a show of hands for interest. Most members were interested in participating in the car show if offered.

Amber told members that the Kansas City World of Wheels is February 13th – 16th for those who were looking to take a short road trip to find something to do.

Amber reminded members that the Lincoln swap meet at the Lancaster building is on Sunday, March 2nd. Members can get a current copy of the Car Council book that lists all the dates of the summer car events there.

Brad Pfeiffer announced that since opening the Gretna Napa Auto Parts Store he has added a website for members of the club. On the website members can log in, look up parts, availability and price. Members will receive a discounted price on parts for being part of the club. The website will also have a tool box link that

will give fluid levels, belts, torque ratings, etc. on any type of vehicle. Discounted prices on parts will only be good at the Ashland and Gretna stores.

John Brehmer brought a copy of a flier for a car show to be held in Norfolk on February 22nd. The show is indoors and participants will have access to a car wash. Members were asked to see Amber to view the flier if desired.

Diane Storm provided information about possibly having a club outing at Sempeck's in Elkhorn. Members would be able to bowl and eat. When members were asked about the best time frame most chose a late afternoon either on Saturday or Sunday. Diane will find out pricing and report back.

John Brehmer asked about the possibility of having the April meeting at Mike's Classic Cars again. Amber confirmed that the meeting will take place at the new Elkhorn location. Amber will be bringing a sign up sheet at the March meeting so she can get a head count. The club will once again bring in pizza and beverages therefore Amber will need to know how much will be required.

Amber was asked about her trip to Barrett Jackson in January. She reported that the weather was beautiful but the cars were even better. When asked about the current values Amber reported that sales were strong. One example she gave was a classic Bronco that brought \$68,000.

There were no new members in attendance.